
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
WIRELESS TELECOMMUNICATION FACILITY REVIEW 

ENCROACHMENT PERMITS 
 
 

LOCATION:                Multiple Locations  

 
GLENDALE 116 Front of 462 W Colorado St. 
GLENDALE 143 Front of 1013 W Glenoaks Blvd.   
GLENDALE 168 Across from 1211 N Brand Blvd.  
GLENDALE 176 Front of 712 N Jackson St.   
GLENDALE 237 Front of 1544 W Kenneth Rd.   
GLENDALE 238 Front of 1245 Grandview Ave.  
GLENDALE 239 Front of 1725 Grandview Ave.  
 
 
 
APPLICANT:            Verizon Wireless 
 
ZONE:                       Residential 
 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:   

 
Verizon, a state regulated public utility, has requested to install a low-profile and low-power 
small cell wireless facility, in the public right of way adjacent to above locations. These sites will 
be a part of Verizon's 5G telecommunications network in the City of Glendale.  
 
CODE REQUIRES 

(1)Approval of a wireless telecommunication facility encroachment permit is required for this 

location. 
(2) Wireless telecommunication facility encroachment permit applications proposed to be located 
in non-preferred zones or historic districts, the director of public works shall hold a public 
meeting, for the purpose of receiving public comments regarding considerations related to the 
time, place and manner of such a facility.   

 
 

APPLICANT’S PROPOSAL 
 
Verizon is submitting applications for new nodes which are low-profile and low-power small cell 
wireless facilities in accordance with The City of Glendale Municipal code, ordinances and 
regulations.  The proposed installation consists of a remote radio unit (RRU), disconnect switch, 
power supply units, pull boxes near or adjacent to the pole and electrical panel on street lights, 
spam poles, and cabinets attached to Verizon fiber.  
 

ENVIRONMENTAL REVIEW: Exempt  
 
  

The Public Works Engineering Division will conduct a in person public hearing in Council 
Chambers, 613 E. Broadway, Glendale, CA 91206, on Monday, July 17th, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. 
 



The hearing will be in accordance with Glendale Municipal Code, Title 30, Chapter 30.16 and 
Title 12, Chapter 12.08.037.  The purpose of the hearing is to hear comments from the public 
with respect to the cell tower installations.  
 
If you desire more information on the proposed construction, please email 
TArasteh@glendaleca.gov  or contact Tahmasb Arasteh of the Public Works Engineering 
Division at (818) 548-3945, where the applications are available. 
 
 
For public to call in and ask questions or make comments please call 818-937-8100.  
 
 
    Suzie Abajian 
    The City Clerk of the City of Glendale 
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